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NEWSLETTER 
Guilsborough Academy 

Date:   October 2022 Issue No. 857 

GUILSBOROUGH ACADEMY NEWSLETTER 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

As we approach the end of the first half of the 
Autumn term, we reflect on what has been a busy 
time for the academy. 

Guided Reading 

At the start of the year we launched our guided 
reading programme in KS3.  All students in Years 7-
9 now read with their tutor each week.  The age-
appropriate texts are being read by all students as 
we encourage them to read more, including for their 
own pleasure.  Students in KS4 (Years 10 and 11) 
also have dedicated reading time in the tutor 
groups.  Improving the reading age of our students 
will ensure they are able to access their full 
curriculum. 

Celebrating Success 

Open Evening - I have already said a massive thank 
you to all the students who supported the academy 
during the Open Evening.  I was proud to see so 
many students wanting to support their school and 
show off their subjects.  We welcomed over 280 
families to the academy and the evening was very 
busy.  Our students were amazing. 

A positive start - Last week I met with a group of 
Year 7 students who had been nominated by their 
tutors.  These students have made a really positive 
start to the Year and we met over a hot chocolate 
and a cookie to discuss their favourite subjects and 
what we could do better.  I will repeat this 
throughout the year so that more students can be 
nominated by their tutor. 

Student of the Term - This term we have released 
our very first Student of the Term awards.  These 
individual awards, given by each member of staff, 
recognize students across the year groups who 
have made an impression for various reasons. The 
students will receive the commendations this week. 

Attendance - We are also celebrating those who 
have excellent attendance.  While we recognize 
illness affects everyone, it is right that we recognize 
those who have managed to attend school every 
day.  Year Groups attendances are shown : 
 
 

High attendance is one of the key indicators of 
success.  If your child is off, please do contact us to 
inform us of their absence. 

Student Leadership - Our Student Leadership teams 
have now been confirmed.  These groups will now 
meet with their links on the staff senior leadership 
team to discuss their thoughts.  I look forward to 
working with them to agree action plans for the rest 
of the year and beyond. 

In addition to all of the above, we have also seen a 
return to sporting fixtures and the Table Top 
Gaming club.  More information about our sporting 
activities will be shared separately.  Also, a 
reminder that tickets to our production of We Will 
Rock You are now available on this link. 

Finally, a number of parents/carers asked that we 
give more information about what the students 
were learning in lessons.  This 
information is now available on our 
website here. 

 
Mr S Frazer 
Principal 
 

Year 
Group 

Attendance Students with 
100% Attendance 

7 95.6% 112 

8 93.2% 119 

9 92.1% 95 

10 88.5% 82 

11 91.3% 102 

https://www.guilsborough.northants.sch.uk/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=42
https://www.guilsborough.northants.sch.uk/page/?title=What+are+we+learning%3F&pid=245
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Anti-Bullying Ambassadors—The Diana Award 

On Tuesday 11th October 8 students were 
invited to be trained as Guilsborough 
Academy’s Anti-bullying Ambassadors 
sponsored by The Diana Award and The 
Department for Education. They had a fabulous 
day and are very excited to meet with Mr 
Frazer to start campaign planning for this 
academic year. 
 
Miss Fretwell 
Student Leadership Coordinator  
 

Dates for your Diary: 

OCTOBER 

Fri 21st School Closes 

Mon 31st  School Opens 

NOVEMBER 

Thu 3rd Sixth Form Open Evening, 6-8pm 

9th—11th School Production 

DECEMBER 

Thu 15th Year 11 Parents’ Evening 

Fri 16th  School Closes 

JANUARY 

Tur 3rd  Training Day 

Thu 19th Year 13 Parents’ Evening 

Wed 4th  School Opens 

FEBRUARY 

Thu 9th Year 10 Parents’ Evening 

Fri 10th  School Closes 

Mon 20th  School Opens 
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GCSE Sheffield Manor History Visit 

As a part of History GCSE, the Year 11 History students took part in a 

school trip to Sheffield Manor Lodge, the property of the 6th Earl of 

Shrewsbury, George Talbot, who had custody of Mary Queen of Scots, 

from 1569-1584, following her arrest by Queen Elizabeth in 1568.  

We took part in many activities once we’d arrived at the Lodge. We 

attempted to recreate and mould the Manor out of clay, studying the 

structure and layout of the manor, and referencing familiar Tudor 

architecture, relevant to our GCSE course. We were also looking at 

and translating old Tudor texts, writing them out using quills and ink. 

This was interesting as we could look at some of the traditional Tudor 

language that was used, and how the language has evolved over time.  

As we went on to learn about the rich history of The Lodge, we 

studied its relation to Mary Queen of Scots and Elizabeth the 1st. 

While visiting the Tower House, we learnt about Elizabethan lifestyle, 

including information about dining traditions, habits, and rules widely 

practised in the Tudor period.  

Studying the different important figures involved with the Lodge, was 

also part of our trip. These included George Talbot, the owner of the 

Lodge, his story of accommodating Mary Queen of Scots, and how it 

led to his eventual bankruptcy. We also studied the story of his wife, 

Bess of Hardwick, and her friendship, and rivalry, with Mary, including 

scandal and plots against Elizabeth 1st. Whilst also in the Tower, we 

got to dress up, trying on many traditional Tudor/Elizabethan outfits, 

including elegant ballgowns, doublets, capes, and Tudor headwear. 

This, as well as being a lot of fun, was helpful to us, as we study Tudor 

fashion as part of our History course.  

Overall, we got to study many different elements of Elizabethan 

history and daily life, along with studying the Monarchs and their 

scandals, all whilst exploring the ruins of a real Tudor building.  

Maisie Green 

Year 11 
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GCSE Sheffield Manor History Visit 

 

 

 

 

 

We have had a great interest in our new SEND Parent  

Forum. We look forward to welcoming those of you who  

expressed an interest in attending our first meeting next month. 

 

Our future SEND Parent Forums will take place on: 

Monday 20th March 17.00pm 

Wednesday 24th May 17.00pm  
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SEND Parents Evening 

At the end of September, the SEND Department 
held their first parents’ evening. Keyworkers had 
the opportunity to meet with their new key 
students’ parents/carers. During the evening we 
asked for feedback, to enable us to look at the 
positives of the evening as well as those things we 
need to improve. 

Out of the 166 parents/carers that were invited, we 
had almost 50% attendance for the SEND cohort. 
 
Following on from comments made, we are looking to 
extend appointment times and consider light  
refreshments.  
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Year 7 Bowling 

During the first half term of joining Guilsborough, myself and the other Year 7’s went on a bowling trp. The 
bowling trip was an organised event where we were able to get to know each other a little better. We were 
in teams of six to bowl; our tutor group used a raffle to select the teams. Whilst some teams were bowling, 
others were able to enjoy playing games together in the arcade. 
 
The idea of the trip was to allow everyone in Year 7 to have the opportunity to meet each other whist 
having fun. I personally made some new friends as well as getting to know my classmates better. 
 
The bowling itself was great fun, and we were able to socialise on the bus too. On each bus there were two 
tutor groups; we played games together and sang karaoke. 
 
Overall, it was a great success, and I look forward to the next socialising event! 
 
Delilah Gray  
Year 7 
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Year 11 Arrows Programme Trip to 

University of Cambridge 
On Thursday 6  October, 10 of the members from the Year 11 
Arrows Programme took part in a trip to Pembroke College, in 
Cambridge. The trip started with an icebreaker challenge, involving 
Cambridge trivia, university knowledge, and teamwork with three 
other schools. 
    
We were then given an introduction to the University of 
Cambridge, including its different college campuses, variety of 
courses, and enrolment process, involving information on the 
requirements for application, and tips for student interviews. The 
trip then proceeded onto a Q and A session with current students 
across a range of different subject areas, we were able to ask them 
about their decision-making process, their courses, the 
extracurricular opportunities available to them, and the different 
leadership roles they had, within the student body.  
 
We were then taken on a tour of the campus, visiting the available 
student areas, different types of student accommodations, and the 
campus chapel, with the tour culminating in the hall, where we ate 
lunch, and chatted to the student tour guide.  
 
Returning to our meeting room, we received a taster lecture, from 
a 3rd year PhD student, presenting her project on Poisons vs 
Medicines, in which we learnt many new things about different 
areas of science, and about her research taking place at the 
university, as part of her Natural Sciences Course.  
 
Finally, we discussed post 16 choices, and the subject requirements 
for different areas of education, the specific courses available 
within, and the A level options required to partake in those 
courses. We thoroughly enjoyed our day out in Cambridge, and 
took part in many, University based, learning activities and 
opportunities throughout the trip.  
 
Maisie Green 
Year 11 
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Year 12 & 13 Visit to Cummins Power Systems 

Whilst most of the school had a day off at home last Friday due to the 
teacher training day, a few of us were embarking on an exciting opportunity 
to explore the world of Cummins, a multi-national engineering firm who 
specialise in the production of high-volume engines for power generation. 
 
Upon arrival, it was obvious that Cummins was a massive company: from the 
size of the site we visited in Daventry that was around forty thousand square 
metres to the employees numbered at around one thousand people. We 
were ushered through a row of office cubicles to the meeting room which 
became our home for the day. Once settled – and after we had selected our 
snacks and drinks – we were introduced to the world of Cummins with a 
fascinating presentation detailing the role of the company in the wider 
world. We learnt that virtually all hospitals in the UK as well as many other 
massive projects such as the Olympic Park use Cummins generators as 
backup power.  
 
In our groups, we went to learn about the use of virtual reality in the 
engineering world and have a go ourselves. One-by-one we all had a go at 
viewing the inside of an engine and performing virtual maintenance using 
the state-of-the-art VR technology. This was a real privilege and one of the 
highlights of the day.  
 
Next up was a tour of the factory in which we not only learnt about the 
order in which the engine is manufactured but also the extreme, but 
necessary precautions taken to ensure that every engine is produced 
perfectly with no defects. I was mind-boggled when I saw the vision scanner 
used to ensure that even the smallest gasket is perfectly fitted.  
 
After lunch, we were shown how the production process is being modified 
using Cobots (collaborative robots) who can support a worker in the 
production of a part of the engine and lead to a higher quality product. A part of this 
involved us playing with these robots which was another highlight of the day.  
 
After this, we were shown a brief presentation on the apprenticeship opportunities 
which is certainly worth looking into especially for 
Year 11’s. Then we got back on the bus and spent the 
journey home digesting the day’s events.  
 
We would all like to say a huge thank you to everyone 
at Cummins for having us and specially to 
Harry Haslam for organising the visit and ensuring 
everyone had a good day. 
 
Jack Battams 
Year 13 
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Young Minds UK 
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Transport & Lost Property 

Buses 
Many of our services are now near full capacity, the council are aware of this. This means that students will 
not have a choice of seat and will need to sit where there is availability. We also need students to be more 
considerate and not place bags etc on seats, not allowing others to use them. Students MUST ONLY use 
the bus they are assigned to as this is causing overcrowding issues. 
 

• Students must have their bus pass with them at ALL times and show the driver on boarding the bus.  
• If your child has lost or forgotten their bus pass, they must obtain a temporary pass. 
• Temporary Bus Passes can be obtained only during BREAK and LUNCH from Student Reception. 
• Passes cannot be obtained at the end of the day as there is insufficient time to issue the pass without 

the possibility that they may miss the bus. 
• Permanent bus pass replacements are obtained through the council websites at a cost of £25. 
• Students are issued a pass for ONE specific route. This is to ensure student safety by loading the 

vehicles to agreed levels. In the event of a breakdown/accident we need to be sure which students 
are on the vehicle. 

• Students are not able to travel on a bus which they are not assigned to. 
• Passes MUST NOT be given to a student not named on them. 
• Any damage on a bus will be charged to the parent/carer of the student. 
• If you wish to transfer to a different bus this can only be arranged by the Council. 

 
Transport Team Contact details: 

SchoolTransport.NCC@westnorthants.gov.uk 

01604 364388 

www.westnorthants.gov.uk 

 
Own Transport 
The school day begins promptly at 8:45am. We do encourage students to be on site by 8.35am if possible. 
 
This link shows any known road closures etc. 
 
Northamptonshire Highways 

Lost Property Notice 
Provided lost property is named, it is promptly returned to students. 
 
However, each year we accumulate a large number of unnamed and unclaimed items including drinks 
bottles, jewellery, glasses, keys, pencil cases etc.   
 
Any items which are not collected prior to 16th December 2022 will be either be given to bagsforschool, 
recycled into spares or thrown away. 
 
Please ensure that ALL school uniform / items are named. If it is named we can return it.  

https://www.northamptonshire.gov.uk/councilservices/northamptonshire-highways/Pages/default.aspx
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Christmas Hampers 

This year we will again be supporting Daventry Foodbank and running a Christmas Hamper Competition 

between the Tutor Groups. Each group will be asked to donate items and to decorate their box. Donations 

should be brought into school by Monday 5th December and below is the list of suggested items. We look 

forward to seeing the students creations and thank you in advance for your donations. 
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PE Interhouse Competitions 

Our first Interhouse competitions have been taking place in the last week of term. Year 7s, 8s, 9s and 10s have competed in 
Football, Bench ball and Netball. Respect and Equality was shown by all, in a friendly yet competitive tournament. 
 
Points table to follow in the next newsletter. 

 
Mr Jefferies 
PE Teacher 

Uniform 
 
If you have items of 
current logo uniform 
we are able to recycle 
these to students. 
Please drop these 
into main reception. 
 
Miss Vickers 

Head of Year 11 

Guilsborough Mother’s Union 

Many thanks to the 

Guisborough's Mothers Union 

for the donation of Maths sets 

for our students. 

Miss Keenes 

Assistant Principal 

Scallwags Sportswear Offer 
 
Scallways are currently offering a discount on 
Small, Medium and Large sized sportsware. 
 
Buy a Long Sleeve Sportswear Top and Polo 
together giving a saving of approximately £5. 
 
For example a Long Sleeve Top Sports top and 
Polo in size Large together would cost only 
£48 with a saving of £5.98. (Instead of costing 
£53.98). 
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Sporting News . . . 
County Swimming Gala 
Zachary Jones took part 
in the Short Course 
County Swimming Gala 
in September in Corby as 
part of the Daventry 
Dolphins Swimming 
Team. He was chosen as 
part of the ASA 
Northamptonshire Swim 
Team to compete at the 
National County Team 
Championships at Ponds 
Forge on the 2nd 
October.  

Under 16s Girls’ Nation Cup Round 1 
Guisborough's girls got off to a flyer in the national cup 
campaign, with a resounding 4-0 victory away at Moulton 
in what was a competitive local derby. Only last year, 
Moulton had beaten us 2-0 so to see the progress and the 
improvement made was a joy to watch. With a clean sheet 
and plenty of goals, any one of our players could have been 
awarded player of the match. However the award, chosen 
by Moulton’s team, went to Sophia Kessie, for her 
outstanding performance in the back 4, winning every 
battle she nullified Moulton’s talented forwards. We look 
forward to hosting Wigston Academy in the next round. 
 
Mr Jefferies 
PE Teacher 

Northamptonshire Squash Championships 
In October Bryony Harris took part in and won both the Under 
13 and Under 15 County Championships. Congratulations to 
Bryony as this has now moved her up to be ranked 15th in 
England for her age group and has been invited to join the 
England Elite Development Pathway Squad—the first Junior to 
be invited in almost 10 years. 
 

 
 

Football Results 
Year 7 Football vs Moulton. 
Won 3-2, two goals from Joseph Clarke, one 
own goal. 
Player of the match Ashton Winterburn.  
 
Year 7 Football vs DSLV. 
Won 6-0, two hattricks from 
William Greenslade and Callum Wheeldon. 
Player of the match Edward Stewart.  
 
Mr L Cope 
Head of Year 10 
Teacher of PE 
 

National County Team Swimming 
Championships 
Zachary Jones took part in his first National 
Swimming Championships on 2nd October 
representing our county. He  swam in two races 
and did not let the nerves get to him. The event 
was streamed live on YouTube and the team 
could be watched putting in a fantastic 
performance. Northamptonshire remain in 
Division Two and the team have a real 
determination to return next year.  
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PE Sessions 

What activities are being studied in PE and when. 
To ensure you and the students know what activity they are participating in and therefore the equipment 
they will need, you can locate the information on the PE subject page on the Guilsborough Academy 
website, under “Our curriculum”. Guilsborough Academy - Physical Education  

Find the year group half, click on the 
link which will display what students 
will be participating in next as seen 
below. 
 

Miss S Boyer 
Head of PE 

After School Fixtures 

Please note spectators are not able to attend after school fixtures. 

https://www.guilsborough.northants.sch.uk/page/?title=Physical+Education&pid=53
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PE Kit 

The full PE kit list can be found 
on the Guilsborough Academy 
website. This  highlights the PE 
items that can be 
purchased from Scallywagz, 63 
High Street, Daventry, NN11 4BQ 
Telephone: 01327 700069 
Website:www.scallywagz.co.uk  
 
Essential items to be purchased 
from Scallywagz 

• AKOA Vortex polo or the 
Vortex crew neck. 

• Vortex reversible top long 
sleeves or the long sleeve 
quarter zip sweatshirt. 

 
Essential items that can be 
purchased from other retailers 

• Plain Navy football socks  
• Plain Navy Shorts 
• Shin pads (compulsory for football and hockey) 
• Gum shield (compulsory for football, rugby and hockey) – these can be 

purchased from PE 
• Trainers 
• Football boots (recommended for football, rugby and activities on the field 

in the winter). 
 
The following items are not essential 

• Plain Navy multisport skort instead of shorts 
• Plain Navy Pro track pant 
• Plain Navy Girls leggings 

 
Miss S Boyer 
Head of PE 

http://www.scallywagz.co.uk/
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Rugby News 

Congratulations to former Guilsborough Academy student Milly Gill who has been selected to represent 
the England Deaf Rugby Team in the World Cup next year. 

We are extremely proud of you, well done! 

 
Miss S Boyer 
Head of PE 
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The Sweat Hut 
Yelvertoft Road 
Crick 
NN6 7TF 
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